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2017 K-Mart Wishing Tree update 

from Mrs Brown 

This evening I spent an enjoyable couple of hours shopping with the proceeds of all classes generosity!  Our grand 
total this year was $675.90. 
 
Congratulations to EC2 who managed to raise an amazing $126.85 with the help of their annual Bake Sale.  We had 
money collected from all classes across all year levels this year, well done. 
 
I purchased a variety of toys and books based on the age of children in each class year group.  I evened out the ra-
tio of boys/girls as evenly as I could.  Shopping for "girl" stuff wasn't as much fun as I had anticipated being a mum 
of 4 boys!!  I purchased at least one gift and one book for each class.  Gifts included, train sets, school busses, Cas-
tles, helicopters, Barbie's, voice changing microphones, little live pets, head bow making kit, lego, lego and more 
lego!!, board games and lots more!  Below are a couple of photos of the gifts and books purchased. 
 
Thank you all for promoting and supporting his worthy cause with our students and a big thankyou to Mrs Grieve 
and Mrs Ralph for helping out. 



Primary School  
Dear the Endeavour Schools’ Community, 
 
Year 6 Graduation Ceremony and Book Awards 
This week we have held two events where we acknowledge the 
achievements of our students. Yesterday we held our Year 6 
Graduation Ceremony. This was a time for us to reflect on what 
these students have achieved over the last eight years of their 
primary schooling and we wish them all the best for the next stage in 
their education journey. Today we held our Book Awards Assembly 
where we acknowledged the achievements of our students from 
across the school. I would like to congratulate all award recipients 
from both events. 
 
2018 Class Lists 
School staff have been working through developing the class 
structures for 2018. All class lists will be available for parents to view 
outside the school office and the Library from 10am on Monday, 
29th January 2018. The reason class lists are not released earlier is 
to allow for the processing of new enrolments at the start of the 
school year. Currently our projected student population is 546 
students for 2018.  
 
Student Reports 
Student reports went home with students yesterday. It was pleasing 
to read the improvements that many students have made over the 
course of this semester. I encourage families to take the time to read 
the report comments with their children, celebrate successes and 
reflect on areas for further development in 2018. If you have any 
queries about your child’s report please make an appointment with 
their class teacher to discuss it. 
 
Staff Changes 
At this time of year we do farewell some staff and thank them for 
their work at Endeavour Primary School. I would like to thank Miss 
Hannah Satherley, Miss Kristy Rankin, Ms Shayne Stratton, Ms 
Gayle Scott and Mrs Chantal Strydom for the contributions they 
have made to our school. We wish them all the best with their future 
endeavours. 
 
Thank You  
I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the role of the 
School Board and P&C Association in shaping the future for the 
Schools. The P&C Association works tirelessly to support initiatives 
that provide students with access to the best possible learning 
opportunities. The School Board provides a voice for the community 
and has taken an active role this year in defining the future direction 
of the Schools as we move into a new business planning cycle. I 
would encourage you to support these bodies wherever possible. 
 
As this is the final newsletter for the year I would like to extend to our 
whole school community my best wishes for a happy and enjoyable 
summer break. To those families that are leaving us at the end of 
the year we wish you all the best for a successful future. 
 
Regards, 
Chris Burgess – Principal 

Education Support Centre 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
Our school planning for 2018 is well underway with staff spending 
time on developing school plans ready for the new year and our 
students will be doing some transitioning over the next two weeks, 
both in classrooms and in the playground.   
 
In 2018 we are expecting an increased number of student 
enrolments and we will be creating a new class which will be in 
Room 19.  Over the holiday break there will be a full refurbishment 
program happening in the classroom in preparation for the start of 
the year (fingers crossed with the builders of course).   
 
2017 sees some staff changes for us with Mrs Sally Dawson 
officially resigning from the Education Department but I’m also 
pleased to let you know that she will be back doing relief for us when 
we need her!  I’d like to sincerely thank Sally for her work at 
Endeavour Schools over the past 14years.  Her dedication to the 
education of our students over this time has been outstanding and 
we wish her all the best with whatever she chooses to do with her 
“free time: now. 
 
We’ve also got Mrs Christene Fairhead leaving us in 2018 to take up 
a new teaching position in Port Headland.  We wish her all the best 
and hope she really likes hot weather and cyclones and Mrs Caitlyn 
Knox will be moving to teach at Leeming Senior High School ESC 
next year.  We wish her all the best for her new adventure in high 
school and hope she likes all the BIG kids. 
 
Our 2018 staffing is not yet finalised due to appointed teachers 
taking permanent positions at other schools, which is disappointing 
for us after having gone through stringent staff selection processes.  
However, we will continue to bring you the highest quality of staffing 
across all our classes both now and into the future.  We select highly 
trained, experienced and collaborative staff who have student 
outcomes and inclusion as their priority.   
 
Our annual Volunteers Morning Tea was held this week as our 
THANKYOU to everyone who helps out at our Schools.  Our 
Schools’ Junior Choir and Instrumentalists did a fantastic job with 
the entertainment and we all enjoyed a scrumptious morning tea 
supplied by our wonderful staff.  We recognise that everyone is busy 
in their lives but please know that our students and staff sincerely 
appreciate your on-going support for our Schools through your time 
and expertise.  We encourage everyone to participate in any way 
that they can, whenever they can, because it does make a 
difference! 
 
As this is our last newsletter for the year I’d like to take this 
opportunity to wish everyone a very happy and safe holidays.  Look 
after yourselves and each other, rest and relax and 
enjoy the break!   See you in the new year. 
 
Regards, 
Jayne Gorbould - ESC Principal 

From the Pen of the Principals 

2018 Important Dates 

25.01.18 - Booklist & Uniform Pickup 

      11.30 am -1pm 

29.01.17 - Class Lists displayed from 10am 

      Uniform Shop Open 10am - 12pm 

31.01.18 - First Day for students 

2018 Swimming Lessons 

 
Swimming lessons for students in Years 3 to 6 begin in Week 4 

of Term 1, 2018 - starting on Monday, 19th February and  

finishing on Friday, 2nd March, 2018. 

The cost of the lessons is yet to be finalised and more 

information will come home at the beginning of the new year. 

Payment is required to be paid in full prior to the students 

starting their lessons. Payments can be made at the office from 

Wednesday, 24th January 2018 or by using Direct Bank 

Transfer. 



Year 6 Award Winners 
 

Dux Award   Ella Graham  

Neil Fairs Values Award  Connor Langshaw 

The Alan Hansen Endeavour Award  Putere Koroa 

Leadership Award  Aveyna Tangaroa 

FAF Award   Jana Maric 

‘I Am Because We Are’ Award  Freya Hydes 

ESC Achievement & Social Award   Amber Wantenaar   

Literacy Award  Kristy Marsden 

Numeracy   Kade Hale   

Science Award  Joshua Buck  

Indonesian Award  Bree Dawson 

ESC Endeavour Award  Karleigh Evans  

Performing Arts  Charli Branchi 

   Ella Graham  

Sports Person  Kai Sheedy 

   Jana Maric  

Citizenship Award  Meg Savory 

   Aveyna Tangaroa 

STEM Award  Rijad Basic 

Award for Effort  Emily Hall 

Paul Papalia Award for Excellence  Trinity Howard 

Congratulations to all Award Recipients 

 

 

 

Centaurus   Liam Langshaw   Orion      Kaiya Broderson 

   Zech Gukisuva       Genevieve Taljaard 

 

Hydra  Nirvana Lindsay   Phoenix   Ebony Keilar 

   Matthew Brandt        Alleayah Watts 

2018 Faction Captains 



Matisse Charles  

Justice Annakin 

Tatiana Castro 

Kaprice Tuataga 

Sean Flynn  

Leila Wells 

Science Award     Antony Scarparo  

Performing Arts Award    Meg Savory 

      Kristy Marsden   

LOTE Award     Ben Fraser  

ESC Spanish Award    Harrison Inglis  

      Amber Dunn  

Library Awards     Taliesha-Jade Gunson 

      Dylan Patterson   

Phys Ed Awards     Meg Savory 

      Jacob Newcombe 

Art Award Lee Wallam    Maddy McLaren 

FAF Award Mel Langshaw   Tanya Hartett    

Room 4  Ethan Tsoi   Maddie Dyson 

Room 5  Calan Disney   Olivia Curran 

Room 6  Ewan Morgan   Simon Bruce 

Room 7  Freya Hydes   Cameron Swarbrick 

Room 8  Taj Kriwopischin   Nakita Sominaek 

 

 

Room 9  Karleigh Evans      Lauren Gross 

Room 10 Kaitlyn Mayes       Liam Langshaw    

Room 11 Sean Flynn       Nirvana Lindsay 

Room 12 Sierra Anderton        Isabelle Brown 

Room 13 Jasha Benton       Ariki Whitlock-Walker 

Room 14 Joseph Kavanagh       Elysha Waller 

Room 15 Ella Celam       Seth King 

Room 16 Storm Mackey       Kaleb Fernihough 

Room 17 Hendrix Annakin       Charlotte Draper 

Room 18 Chloe Hurst       Eejay Stehbens 

Room 22 Charlie Aitken       Freya Newcombe 

Room 25 Bailey Kovacevich      Isaac Stevenson 

Room G1 Tyron Wantenaar      Julia Farruggio 

Room G2 Will Minchin        Liam Casci 

Room G3 Genevieve Taljaard   Becky Friend 

2017 End of Year Book Award Recipients 

2018 Student Councillors 

Endeavour Dental Clinic will be closed from 

Friday, 22nd December, 2017 and re-open on 

Monday, 29th January 2018. 

 

In case of an emergency please contact Mount 

Henry Clinic on 9313 0555 or out of hours contact 

9325 3452 

 

We would like to wish the year 6 students all the 

best as they head to High School.   Please 

remember that they are eligible to receive dental 

care with us until the end of year 11 or until 17 

years of age. 

 

Please make sure your contact details 

are updated with us as NO service 

provided if we cannot contact you.  We 

wish you all  a safe and lovely holiday!! 

Dental News 

I would like to wish all our Defence families a 

wonderful Christmas and best wishes for 2018 

and also wish our departing Year 6 Defence 

students 

 

Cody Evans  Cloe Gibling 

Connor Langshaw  Jacob Newcombe 

 

The very best of luck on your journey to High 

School. 

 

Mrs Waddell 

Defence News 

If any students still have 

Home Readers at home, could 

they please return them to 

the school. 

Library News 


